October 2022, ISSUE 6 Fernwood Parish Council

Fernwood Gazette

Thanks to Geoff Bowers for this photograph taken in Fernwood

In this issue:

. What’s on in Fernwood

. Updates on the Parish Council’s work
. Woodland Update

. Youth Club
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Welcome to the October issue of the Fernwood Gazette. We've had a busy 6 months including our Jubi-
lee Celebration at the beginning of June. Above are a few pictures which | hope you agree capture the
spirit of the event. Thanks to Geoff Bowers and Jane Newton for these photos. It was with the greatest
sadness that we learnt of the death of HM Queen Elizabeth Il. Her Majesty’s death is a great loss to the
nation.

On pages 3 and 4, there is a summary of what the Parish Council is working on. It is impossible to in-
clude everything but the work of the Parish Council can be tracked through our minutes and agendas
on our website. We try to be as transparent as possible, with draft minutes published within a week of
our meetings. Sometimes progress can be slower than we’d like, but | can assure you, the Parish
Council is working hard on behalf of the residents we serve.

Parish Council meetings continue to be held on the third Monday of each month—see page 23 for details
Everyone is welcome to come.

Barry Smith, Chairman of Fernwood Parish Council

Parish Council/ Village Hall Office Opening Times & Contact Details

The office, which is situated in Fernwood Village Hall, is open from Tuesday to Thursday from
9.30am to 1pm. Occasionally the office may be closed for staff training/holidays — our website and
Facebook pages will always be kept updated.

Address: Fernwood Parish Council, Fernwood Village Hall, Ruby’s Avenue, Fernwood, NG24 3RS
Email office@fernwood-pc.co.uk 2 Telephone: 01636 613024



Fernwood Parish Council

What the Parish Council has been doing since the last issue

Fernwood Parish Council prides itself in being one of the most open and transparent
councils in the area. All our agendas, including supporting papers, are published on our
website and we also publish draft minutes approximately a week after our council meet-
ings. We have a social media page where we add our meetings as an event, and we also
share this to the two Fernwood Facebook pages (MyFernwood Residents and Fernwood
Village Newark). You'd be surprised how many councils do not do this! We also have 2
notice boards in the parish where agendas and minutes are posted (Goldstraw Lane and
Village Hall).

Keep up to date with the Council’s work: www.fernwood-pc.co.uk — click on the minutes
and agendas tab under the Parish Council Meetings heading. Also, you are encouraged to
like the Fernwood Parish Facebook page for regular updates and invites to our meetings.

Below is a summary of the key business the Council has been working on:

1. On June 2" we held a Platinum Jubilee Celebration with live music, free entertain-
ment, and fireworks — the event was a great success. Thanks go out to all our volun-
teers who worked to make this happen. Also, many thanks to the local businesses
and residents who were understanding of our need to close Rubys Avenue to keep
event attendees safe.

2.  This summer we commissioned Newark and Sherwood Community Hub to provide
summer play sessions at the village hall on four Wednesday afternoons in the Sum-
mer Holidays. These were well attended and enjoyed by all.

3. We have conducted an online consultation on Crime and Fear of Crime and the use
of CCTV in Fernwood. After reviewing the results, we have submitted a request to
Newark and Sherwood District Council to have two CCTV cameras, managed by a
local CCTV partnership of local councils and easily accessed by the Police. The Par-
ish Council will fund these using Community Infrastructure Levy funding that it holds
if the District Council approves our request.

4. We have written to Nottinghamshire County Council to request an interactive speed
sign on Dale Way. A recent survey conducted by Via East Midlands had indicated
that some cars are exceeding the 30mph limit there. We had wanted to work in part-
nership with Via with the Parish Council covering the cost of the speed sign using
Community Infrastructure Levy funding. However, we were disappointed to receive
feedback from Via that they are unable to approve such an installation, irrespective of
who provides/pays as they are not yet convinced of a problem in the area.

5.  We are still waiting for the ownership of the open spaces in central Fernwood to be
transferred to the Parish Council. We have met with N&SDC to progress this and are
assured that the legal work is underway between the developer and N&SDC. Again,
this is taking longer than we would have liked. Once the land transfer is completed,
the Parish Council will look to work with FirstPort to improve the playpark next to the
village hall. Residents will be consulted before any changes are made.
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What the Parish Council has been doing since the last issue

...continued

6. We have requested a Coat of Arms for Fernwood and are currently working with the
College of Arms on the design of this.

7.  The Parish Council met with Robert Jenrick MP in May to once again discuss the
need for rights for Freeholders on managed estates. Robert agreed to take this up
with his colleagues in government and investigate whether rights for freeholders will
be included (as previously this section of the Leasehold and Commonhold Reform
had been taken out). He felt that as the bill has been delayed until next year, there
should be enough time to include the freehold aspects.

8.  The Parish Council still seek a review of the long term closure of Hollowdyke Lane
and alternative options to the planned solution investigated. The Council received a
letter in July from Nottinghamshire County Council detailing issues that would need
to be overcome for this to happen. The letter didn’t give a great deal of hope for the
potential for Hollowdyke Lane to be kept open, but the Parish Council hope to dis-
cuss this further when they meet with NCC highways officers later this year. Fern-
wood Parish Council is acutely aware that with the closure of this road, we are left
with one road in an out of Fernwood and want this to be addressed.

9.  We continue to hold liaison meetings with Allison Homes, Barratt David Wilson
Homes, and Welcome Break. We meet with these developers for updates on their
work in the Parish and to try to tackle any issues as they arise.

10. We have received pre-application advice on the Council’s proposed extension/
alterations to the village hall. We are now working with our architect to assess wheth-
er to submit a full application.

11. The improved directional signage for construction traffic has not been installed on the
B6326. We continue to ask questions to try to get this installed once and for all.

12. We have taken ownership of the woodland behind the nursery - see page 5 for more
details.

13. The youth club is up and running in the village hall on Friday nights - see pages 6

and 7 for full details. We have worked with Nottinghamshire Youth Service to iron out

teething problems and helped with their recruitment processes.

o, N f o S
i ] s N S = T :




Fernwood Parish Council finally took ownership of the woodland behind Fernwood Day Nursery in May
of this year; the legal process took considerably longer than we would have liked but since taking owner-
ship we have started to take care of the area:

Maintenance

. The paths have been cleared and Fernwood Parish Council’s Caretaker and Maintenance Opera-
tive is checking the area on a weekly basis.

. Fortnightly grass cutting around the verges is being done — N&SDC are doing this work on behalf of
Fernwood Parish Council.

. We have installed 2 refuse bins and 1 dog bin which are regularly emptied by N&SDC who again
are contracted to do this on behalf of the Parish Council.

. Lighting repairs were meant to be completed earlier in the summer but were delayed. We are
pleased to report the lamps have been fixed.

Ecological Survey

In August, ecologists visited the woods and we have since received their report which advises how to fell
trees safely amongst other advice. The Parish Council’s contractor has applied to N&SDC to conduct tree
work which includes the felling of 8 trees. At the time of this report a decision has not been made. Fern-
wood Parish Council will ensure the ecologist’'s recommendations are followed when working on the trees
once the approval has been given by N&SDC. On 2 of the trees that have been recommended for felling,
the ecologists have recommended further surveys to assess whether bats are present in the Spring.

Volunteer Group

In July, we invited residents to join a volunteers’ meeting to discuss ideas for the area and address any
concerns. Some residents were concerned that the Parish Council will not be mindful of the wildlife when
looking after the area but were reassured that the Parish Council is taking expert advice before any tree
work is done. ldeas were also discussed such as bat and bird box making and bulb planting which the
Parish Council will be organising. The area behind Marron Court was also discussed including ideas for
improving this area. (The ecological survey suggests leaving some of the area as it is but the Council is
talking to potential contractors to deliver some of the suggestions that were made).

Communication regarding this area

We have set up a page on the Council’s website with documents and updates relating to the area and will
continue to try to keep residents up to date through local social media.

Bulb planting — we plan to hold a community bulb planting event on
the afternoon of October 15th. Details will be published on our Face-
book page. If you don’t have access to social media and would like to
be kept updated please email office@fernwood-pc.co.uk and we will
let you know by email. 5




Hello,

We hope that you have all had a great summer. Fernwood Youth Club
is back open after our summer break. Just a little update on where we
dre now. We hdve had overwhelming interest in the youth club since its
opening just after Easter, which has been fantastic, but it did come
with some teething issues. Hopefully these have now been overcome
with the new booking in system which has so far been successful. We
now have a core group of young people which attend every week and

things have settled down.

The autumn term is always a busy one for us and we have lots
planned. We are lucky enough to have been able to book in some
outside agencies to come and support us in our sessions. Sarah from
Sexions will be coming to talk to our young people about healthy
relationships and Green watch is attending to talk to our young
people about how to stay safe around the time of bonfire night. And
we have also booked the tennis courts at the request of the young
people. We also have Halloween, Remembrance Day, and Christmas to
look forward too. So, lots planned for our young people to take part

tn.

If you would like your young person to attend the session my details

are laura.burrows2@nottscc.gov.uk

Best wishes,

Laura, Chris, Lee and the Team.



What the young people have got to say about the youth club....

“Youth Club is
somewhere to

come dnd see my
friends.” Age 12

“I come to youth
club to see my
friends, meet new
friends and do lots
of fun activities.”
Age 13

“I come to youth
club to see my
friends, meet new
friends and do
lots of fun
activities.” Age 13

"Persona”g, | enjoy the extra activities. It gives me
a warm place to go and enjoy myself. Be with my
friends and be social. | feel that the workers
enjoy what they do. It breaks down the awkward
adult child relationship. | truly hope I can keep
coming here.” Age 12

Fernwood Youth Club is on Friday evenings from 7.30 to
9.30pm during term time at Fernwood Village Hall. Email Laura
to book a slot for your child (Year 6 to Year 11) for this term:
laura.burrows2@nottscc.gov.uk
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NEWARK &
SHERWOQOD

DISTRICT COUNCIL

Calling all landlords!

If you are seeking tenants for your good quality, safe and secure private rental prop-
erty — then why not use Newark and Sherwood District Council’s FREE RealHome
Tenant Finder Service for landlords, which includes the following:

Checks on a prospective tenant and your property
Preparation of tenancy paperwork

Provision of advice and assistance directly to you and, if required, we will access
independent support for your tenant throughout the tenancy

You keep 100% of your rental income
You continue to manage your property

Please see the leaflet on the District Council's website for further details:
www.newark-sherwooddc.gov.uk/realhome

The District Council’s Landlord Liaison Officers work within the Housing Options
Team, helping people in housing need to access accommodation in the private rented
sector.

There are many reasons why applicants need help with sourcing alternative accom-
modation, the most common ones being that their current landlord has served a
Section 21 notice (for a variety of different reasons), the tenant has had a relation-
ship breakdown or they are no longer able to afford their current rent. The earlier
that we can intervene where a tenancy has got into difficulties, the greater the likeli-
hood of us achieving a better outcome for both landlord and tenant.

Where the Council is unable to help to save a tenancy, or it is not reasonable for the
applicant to remain in their current accommodation, our Landlord Liaison Officers will
support the tenants to find other suitable accommodation. This is where we need
your help. If you have a vacant property and would like to work with us or would
like further information about our RealHome service, please do not hesitate to con-
tact us on 01636 650 000 or e-mail us at Real.Home@newark-sherwooddc.gov.uk.
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Bottle Top
Recycling

Fernwood Village Hall

D
.\

Stamps
Recycling

Fernwood Village Hall

O@

Clean, plastic bottle tops only please

~m

Foll
Recycling

Fernwood Village Hall

Leave at least 5mm around each side
of the stamp please

Printer
Cartridge
Recycling

Fernwood Village Hall

Elgamiolanlypleass Please leave cartridges in a bag

L

A local resident has kindly offered to take used stamps, plastic bottle tops and printer cartridges
for recycling. There are receptacles for you to leave these in the foyer of Fernwood Village Hall.
The hall opening times are detailed on page 2 but it is is often open when our regular bookings

are in. Stamps can be posted in an envelope in out post box at any time. These items are taken
to organisations that can recycle them and in return make a donation to charity.

10



Covers

Welcome to the _ | : Fernwood

CaIIConn

Servie

CallConnect is an on demand bus service. Since 2001 our buses have been serving hamlets,
villages and market towns throughout Lincolnshire and neighbouring counties. We offer passen-
gers the flexibility to connect to their local communities and other transport options.

. Monday to Saturday bus service . Easy to access
. For anyone & everyone . Single, return & saver tickets available
. Free to register . Concessionary bus passes accepted
. Book online or by phone . Book from 1 hours’ notice up to 7 days in
. Flexible, bookable services & timetabled advance
services

Register - Before you book your journey you'll need to register your details. It's quick and free.

To register either click to complete the form on the website or get in touch by calling the booking
office. Give your details and you’ll be issued with your registration number that is used for book-

ing your journeys.

Booking—Your journey can be booked by phone or online, from 1 hour’s notice or up to 7 days
in advance (subject to availability).

We will confirm your journey time and if the exact times you requested are not available, we’ll
suggest the nearest alternative. All Journeys are subject to availability. Some routes and times
are very busy and we advise passengers to give as much notice as possible.

Travel— Simply turn up at your confirmed pick up point, pay your fare or show your concession-
ary bus pass and enjoy the journey!

To help keep our buses running to schedule, be at your pick up point a few minutes before your
booked time.

Due to the nature of demand responsive transport, our flexible buses can arrive up to 10

minutes after your confirmed booking time. Please note that our busy schedules do not allow
enough time to wait for passengers who are not at their booked pick up point.

www.lincsbus.info
Lincolnshire CallConnect: 0345 234 3344
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Monday 21%t November
'Brews Cinema’
Saturday 24t September presents:
'Live at the Brews’ ‘England vs. Iran’
presents: (K.O0. 1:00pm)
Live music from
‘James Manners’ '‘Live at the Brews’
presents:
'‘Funhouse Comedy Club’

Monday 26" September
'Brews Cinema’
presents: Friday 25" November
‘England vs. Germany’ '‘Brews Cinema’
(K.O. 7:45pm) presents:
‘England vs. USA’
(K.O. 7:00pm)

Monday 3*d October
'Live at the Brews’
presents: Saturday 26" November
'‘Funhouse Comedy Club’ '‘Live at the Brews’
presents:

Live music from
'Live at the Brews’ ‘James Manners?’

presents:
Live music from
‘Lee Robert Shaw’

Saturday 29*" October

Friday 29" November
'Brews Cinema’
presents:
‘England vs. Wales”’
(K.O0. 7:00pm)

See our Events page on Facebook
or ask a member of our team for more details.
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NOW TAKING RESERVATIONS'!

Join us this festive season
and celebrate Christmas at

COlHE BREWS RROTHERS!

— Menu to be confirmed -

Keep an eye on our Facebook for more details.
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Advenced Lotk

Fernwood Travel & Transport
Quality Service Guaranteed

.
...........
a *y

A family owned Private Hire Business offering
professional but cost effective Private Hire, flexible
deliveries and transport support services. We are
made distinct by our honest care, customer
experience and commitment toward reliability

Experienced in providing
Private Hire, or same day
goods and professional driver
services, from small private
ad-hoc assignments, to regular
account business customers.

- .!
--------

Executive Travel for Business
and Private Clients, including:
* Airport, Cruise & Seaport Transfers
Business/Executive Travel

Sports Venues

Weddings and Special Events
Document Delivery Services and more!

Newark, Grantham, Southwell, Lincoln and Sleaford areas.
Telephone: 07848 847008

E: info@nrsdrivinglogisticsservices.ltd
() @fernwood travel & transport
www.fernwoodtraveltransport.com
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Teepee Parties

Sweef G
Teepees

Sweet G's Teepees, create beautlfully
decorated teepee Ve
consisting of various themes across
the East Midlands.

We aim to help create fun, magical
memories with our variety of luxury
party options.

&
We deliver, assemble and style to erfsure
a stress free party solution.

www.sweetgsonline.com

17



L °
e

Newark and Sherwood

Award - winning messy play and
mark making classes
for ages 5 months to 5 years!

Classes at Fernwood Village Hall
Monday mornings




%) witham
& § Prospect
School

Work
Somewhere
Awesome

* Full Training Provided * Cleaning Staft
*Open 365 Days a year eleam Leaders

o Care Workers e Senior workers
* Night Workers o Hexible/Part Time Shifts
* feaching Assistants * Job Share Roles

Understand more about Autism and
Learning Difficulties and come and work for us

Call and have a chat to see if we are a good fit...

Tel:01522 789 067

Witham Prospect School, Old Harbour Farm
Newark Road, Norton Disney, Lincolnshire, LNé 9JR

www.withamprospect.co.uk
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Abby Roberts Tuition

Realising Potential

Looking for an
accomplished English tutor?

o I I
Bm Ly _Za

[ am a fully qualified secondary school teacher

52

with over 10 years' experience teaching English
to key stage 3 and GCSE pupils. Based in
Fernwood, I am offering 1:1 home tuition

within Newark and the surrounding areas.

To find out more, visit my website by scanning the QR

code below or go to www.abbyrobertstuition.co.uk

Get in touch on 07513 172530 or by emailing
abby@abbyrobertstuition.co.uk
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Village tHall
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RubysAvenue eortkan
Fernwood s
Newark
NG24 3RS

4.30pm - §.30pm

Contact 07743826257

Newark Karate Academy (KOFUKAN) is a friendly and welcomes any ages from
Byears plus and you are never too old to join up.

It improves your strength, fitness, flexibility, self awareness and confidence when
you are out on your travels, also releases your everyday stress and mental well be-
ing.

Why not register today and give us a call to book your place and meet new friends.
Sensei Tracey 07743826257 @ &

For Beginners & Refreshers - New starters always welcome r-n’- f

Sessions - every Tuesday @ 4.30pm to 5.30pm (children & adults).
6.00pm to 7.00pm (adults only)
Authentic Shito ryu & Olympic-style Karate training.
If you would like yourself or your children to be part of this dynamic sport and classic martial art of Shito ryu karate,
which builds self-discipline & confidence, increases flexibility, develops strength of body and mind, instils calmness
under pressure, improves agility & fitness, then come along to to Fernwood Dojo and give it a go, in a welcoming,
friendly and fun environment.

At: Fernwood Village Hall, Ruby’s Ave, Fernwood, Newark NG24 3RS
Instructors Tracey Archer 4*" dan European Karate Judge (EKF) & Gary Hoyle 6" dan Renshi, World
Karate Referee (WKF); Enhanced D.B.S. Checked, Fully Insured & Qualified Sports Coaches, Kofukan
England Grading Officers.

Contact Tracey on 07743826257 for more information

Email: tj.archer0707 @gmail.com
Newark Karate Academy is a "Not for Profit’ Group

https://sites.google.com/sites/kofukankaratenewark

I N 2 a T o [=
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Lucina Mama Antenatal Classes

Hello and welcome to Lucina Mama

Antenatal Classes! We are 3 NHS

Midwives that are using our skills oﬂw
and knowledge to provide antenatal g'\
education to all willing parents to be.

Our package consists of 5 jam packed .
sessions covering everything from
pregnancy nutrition and relaxation
to birth preparation and feeding

support.
The knowledge and confidence you

will gain from our course will allow
you to best prepare for your

-

pregnancy, birth and beyond! If you are interested, please visit our
@ Facebook page to reserve your place today!
Lucina Mama Antenatal Classes Fernwood Village Hall, Ruby’s Ave. NG24 3RS

FERNWOOD
COMMUNITY
CHURCH

r.- % v - _" 2

‘Meeting every Su

at Fernwood Village Hall and Zoom
We would love to meet you!

Contact us for more details: hello@fernwoodchurch.org.uk fernwoodchurch.org.uk facebook.com/fernwoodchurch

22



AN
STILL

SMILING! *" s s teim-time

9:30am - 11:30am
in the small hall at
Fernwood Village

v g

A support group for
parents and carers ,
of children with any Hall
additional needs -

We are a parent-led support group and
meet up for a cuppa and a chat with

other parents who understand the For more information
challenges of caring for children with Coqtact,_.Chsﬂgl at:
additional needs still.smiling.newark@gmail.com
2 r
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Yoga Classes

Beginners Welcome

Fernwood Village Hall

To book your place contact Ally;

Email-yogarnewark@gmail.com
Phone- 07415876576

Facebook- Yog-AR
Website- www.yogar.co.uk

Salsa and
Bachala

NEWARK

L

Classes on Tuesdays @ Fernwood Village Hall
from 7:05pm

Contact Daniel on 07964443535

Beginner's and intermediate courses

f Search Salsa Bachata Newark




ming World

Thursday Morning: Charles Street, Methodist Church - 9am
Thursday Evening: Fernwood Village Hall - 4pm & 5.30pm
Friday Morning: St Giles Church Hall, Balderton - 8am & 9.30am
Saturday Morning: Coddington Community Centre - 7am, 8.30am & 10am

Call Katie for more information - 07539 849 670

Fernwood

Do you care about Fernwood? Do you want it to be a nice, safe, Wil b peapting the nisd tesus ol the

quiet place to live? So do we! Fernwood Gazette at the beginning
March - contact us now to reserve
advertising space!

If you see a crime, anti-social behaviour, or a nuisance occurring,
we ask you to report it to the appropriate authority.

For a crime in progress or an emergency, ring: 999
To report a crime or nuisance, call the Police on: 101

Environmental Nuisance or Anti-Social Behaviour
Newark and Sherwood District Council, ring during
normal office hours: 01636 650000 01636 615024

officeafernwood-pc.co.uk

NOTTINGHAMSHIRE
POLICE

PROUD TO SERVE

NEWARK &
SHERWOOD

DISTRICT COUNCIL



Fernwood Village Hall

Fernwood Village Hall is a wonderful venue for celebrations and corporate events - Get in
touch to book!

Fernwood residents are eligible for a reduced rate.

Free WIFI is available at the hall and we have fixed projectors and screens in both of our halls
making us an ideal location for conferences and business meetings as well as parties!

Call to arrange a time that is convenient for you to come and look around and discuss your re-
quirements with us. If you would like to make an enquiry with regard to availability, complete
the form on our website which includes all the required information.

Visit www.fernwood-pc.co.uk— for our prices, photos and booking enquiry form

Alternatively email office@fernwood-pc.co.uk or call 01636 613024.

33 WHAT'S ON &
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www.facebook.com/village.hall.fernwood/ n

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY

iRE 16:30-17:00 B:ZQ-10:00 ‘ 9:30-11:30 9:30-12:10
o : 18:00-19:00 Caterpillar Music Baby& Toddlers Group Caterpillar Music
Little Learners
Newark Karate
Academy
17:30-19:30 17:45-18:456 9:30-11:30 19:30-21:30
et Weight Watchers Still Smiling Support Youth Club
19:30-21:00 Group
Fernwood Amateur
Dramatics 19:30-20:30 16:00 -18:30
20:;&;‘2;;:45 Fara iy
World
19:16- 21:30
Salsa 18:30 -19:30
Lucina Mama Antenatal
Education
SATURDAY SUNDAY
09:30-11:30 10:30- 12:00
Studio 29 Musical Fernwood Community
Theatre Church

For contact details of group organisers, please visit:
www.fernwood-pc.co.uk/community/fernwood-parish-council-13053/regular-events/

N

|\
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PARISH COUNCIL MEETING DATES

Full Council meetings are on the third Monday of each month except August and December

2022 2023
September 26th April 17th All
October 17th May 15th .
Save the November 21st JunZ 19th n;:z::?,s
date 2023 July 17th the public
January 16th September 18th
February 20th October 16th
March 20th November 20th

Meetings start at 7pm. Agendas available on the Council website and notice boards.
All meetings are held at Fernwood Village Hall

Occasionally an Extraordinary meeting is called if the business arises that cannot wait until the next Parish Council - this will
be publicised on the Parish Council's notice board and website and local social media.

FOLLOW THE PARISH COUNCIL

www.facebook.com/FernwoodParishCouncil
www.facebook.com/Village.Hall.Fernwood

CONTACT THE PARISH COUNCIL

Your Fernwood Parish Councillors are;

Cllr Barry Smith (Chairman) Email: cllr.barry.smith@fernwood-pc.co.uk
Cllr Ryan Cullen (Vice Chairman) Email: ryan.cullen@fernwood-pc.co.uk

Cllr Dee Harrison Email: cllr.dee.harrison@fernwood-pc.co.uk
Cllr Henry Micah Email: henry.micah@fernwood-pc.co.uk
Cllr John Newton Email: john.newton@fernwood-pc.co.uk
Cllr Jim Weale Email: cllr.jim.weale@fernwood-pc.co.uk
Cllr Mollie Weale Email: cllr.mollie.weale@fernwood-pc.co.uk

The Clerk to the Parish Council is:
Marion Fox Goddard Tel: 01636 613024 Email: clerk@fernwood-pc.co.uk

YOUR OTHER LOCAL COUNCILLORS

Your Newark and Sherwood District Councillors are:

Neill Mison Email: neill.mison@newark-sherwooddc.gov.uk
Ivor Walker Email: ivor.walker@newark-sherwooddc.gov.uk
Keith Walker  Email: keith.walker@newark-sherwooddc.gov.uk

Your Nottinghamshire County Councillor is:
JohnolLee  Email: cllrjohno.lee@nottscc.gov.uk

27



Award—winning Indian & Bang]adeshi
Restaurant, Gardens & Takeaway
North Muskham & Long Bennington

www.ashiana.net

NORTH MUSKHAM - 01636 678969

North Muskham Restaurant, Gardens & Takcaway, open 7 da_ys a week from 5pm
Long Bennington Takeaway. open 6 days a week (closed Tucsdays) from 5.30pm

LONG BENNINGTON - 01400 318206




